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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Petition of  ) 
Missouri-American Water Company for ) File No. WO-2018-0373 
Approval to Establish an Infrastructure ) 
System Replacement Surcharge.  ) 
 
In the Matter of the Petition of  ) 
Missouri-American Water Company for ) File No. WO-2019-0184 
Approval to Change an Infrastructure  )                       
System Replacement Surcharge (ISRS). ) 
 

 
NOTICE CONCERNING RECEIPT OF PRIVATE LETTER RULING 

 
COMES NOW Missouri-American Water Company (“MAWC” or “Company”), 

and for its Notice Concerning Receipt of Private Letter Ruling, respectfully states as follows 

to the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”): 

1. A subject of discussion in Commission Case WO-2019-0184 and Commission 

Case No. WO-2018-0373 (now on appeal with the Western District Court of Appeals) has 

been MAWC’s filing of a request for a private letter ruling (“PLR”) with the Internal Revenue 

Service (“IRS”).   

2. On June 11, 2019, MAWC filed its Notice Concerning Private Letter Ruling 

Request, wherein it provided notice that its request for a PLR was filed with the IRS on June 

5, 2019, and June 6, 2019.   

3. MAWC hereby provides the further notice that the IRS has issued the 

requested PLR as of December 3, 2019.  A copy of that PLR is attached as Appendix A.  

Appendix A has been identified as Confidential in accordance with Commission Rule 4 CSR 

240-2.135(2)(A)5. 
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WHEREFORE, MAWC respectfully provides the notice described herein. 

Respectfully submitted,  
       
//S// Dean L. Cooper 
William R. England III, MBE #23975 
Dean L. Cooper,  MBE #36592 
BRYDON, SWEARENGEN &  
ENGLAND P.C. 
312 E. Capitol Avenue 
P. O. Box 456 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 635-7166 
dcooper@brydonlaw.com 

 
Timothy W. Luft, MBE #40506 
Corporate Counsel 
MISSOURI-AMERICAN WATER 
COMPANY 
727 Craig Road 
St. Louis, MO  63141 
(314) 996-2279 telephone 
tim.luft@amwater.com  
 

 
ATTORNEYS FOR MISSOURI-AMERICAN WATER COMPANY 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

l hereby certify that a copy of the above and foregoing document was sent via 
electronic mail on this 9th day of December, 2019, to: 

 
Mark Johnson 
Casi Aslin    Lera Shemwell 
Office of the General Counsel  Office of the Public Counsel  
staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov  opcservice@ded.mo.gov 
casi.aslin@psc.mo.gov    lera.shemwell.ded.mo.gov 
mark.johnson@psc.mo.gov 

//S// Dean L. Cooper 


